Librarian’s Report

For March 3, 2014 Meeting

1.  Grant Update: 

On Feb. 5, 2014 we were contacted by the Illinois Secretary of State about our Per Capita Grant for FY2014.  We had estimated that we would receive between $4000 and $4400.  The Per Capita Grant amount for FY2014 is $5,377.50.
On Friday, Feb. 14, 2014, we were contacted again by the Illinois Secretary of State, Jesse White.   We were awarded a second Back-2-Book grant in the amount of $2,500.  This grant was written specifically to purchase fiction books for children, young adults, adults and seniors.  The grant period begins on April 1st and all funds must be disbursed by November 15, 2014. 
2. E-Rate/Telecommunications/Equipment:
On Feb. 11, 2014, I made the decision to have a point-to-point connection with the Illinois Century Network by using Frontier’s Metro-E product beginning July 1, 2014.  Frontier has assigned a team to build our connection and will share regular reports on the status of our project.  At this time, Frontier state that they are on track to meet our July 1 date.  Frontier will also be providing both local and long distance service starting July 1st.  Currently, Frontier provides our local service and AT&T provides our long distance service.

On Feb. 18, 2014, I attended an E-Rate workshop in Mt. Vernon.  For the past 3 to 4 years, we have received 80% of our telecommunication cost back through the E-Rate Program.  The percentage is based on the number of students in our school district that are eligible to receive the free lunch program.  Since our school district is participating in the Michelle Obama lunch program, the majority of our students receive free lunch.  Therefore beginning July 1, 2014, we are eligible to receive back 90% of our telecommunication cost.


On Feb. 26th, the part of the city of Sparta experienced a power outage.  While power was restored in a timely manner, it caused damage to a vital piece of equipment, the firewall.  With the firewall not working, we were unable to access the Internet, WIFI, and our automation program.   While we were able to get the firewall repaired, it was noted that this piece of equipment is old and may need to be replaced.  The estimated cost to replace the firewall equipment is $1200.  Also with our upgrade to 

Metro E, we may also require a different router.  Estimated cost for the router is between $900 and $1200.  Both the router and the firewall are essential to the library basic operations.
3. Memorials/Donations:

None to report at this time
4. Upcoming Events:

March  3

Library Board Meeting


7pm

March 12

Movers & Shakers Story Time
11am

March 19

Movers & Shakers Story Time
11am

Respectfully submitted by CMS on 2/27/14
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